

DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

A/Chief Executive Level 3 87 Mitchell Street Darwin NT 0801

Postal Address: PO Box 40596 CASUARINA NT 0811

> Tel: 08 8999 2750 Fax: 08 8999 2833

Our Ref:

DCFD2011/00883

Dr Timothy Kendall Acting Committee Secretary Senate Standing Committee on Community Affairs PO Box 6100 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr Kendall

Thank you for your letter dated 1 March 2006 in which you outlined the Inquiry into the Commonwealth contribution to former forced adoption policies and practices. You also offered the Department of Children and Families (DCF) the opportunity to make a submission, or respond to allegations as contained in the submissions.

I note that a letter has also been sent to the Minister for Children and Families, the Hon. Kon Vatskalis offering the same opportunities.

I am aware that detailed information on DCF practices will be provided in Minister Vatskalis' response.

Thank you for the generous invitation to make a submission and contribute to the Inquiry. I very much look forward to hearing of the outcomes.

Yours sincerely

Clare Gardiner-Barnes
April 2011

